CII Board Meeting Minutes of June 10, 2009
Attending:  Dwayne Green, Bob Pearson, Kim Lever-Green, Ray Kudlak; 
The meeting was called to order at 7:09 PM and the previous Minutes were approved.
Treasurers report – Discussion was held related to the retained earnings with the objective to determine what is required to maintain adequate reserves for the balance of 2009 and what sum is available to fund new projects such as the proposed Community Room.  As annual dues conclude, we will be able to allocate part of the reserves toward the new projects without underfunding the 2009 expenses.
Old Business – Our current supplier has been contacted and repairs are being scheduled to reroute the exposed wiring for the security camera system including the repositioning of one of the videocam units.  Graffiti has again appeared on the playground and some damage has been done to the recent repairs.   
Architectural Committee – No report. 
Pool Committee – A major sewer line blockage caused the Pool to shut down for several days while the contractor dug a trench to remove broken bricks and debris.  This blockage was unlikely to have been caused recently and required more than just snaking the line.  As of this writing the Pool is once again open. 
Social Committee – The Memorial Day celebration and the Softball Tournament provided a holiday picnic theme for all who attended.  Thanks to Occasions Catering, DJ Chad and Greg and Cindy Bolen for organizing the Softball Tournament to make this enjoyable event happen.
Landscape Committee – A formal introduction will take place at the July Board meeting to meet the contractor who will likely be approved as our new Landscaper.  Elements of his proposal that will be reviewed will include application of fertilizer, lime and spreading of pine needles on the common areas.
Building Committee –Financial considerations were reviewed at the June Board of Directors meeting.  Hawthorne Management will present a formal plan for the use of our Reserve Account funds for the balance of 2009.  We expect to move forward with the Community Room funding and construction pending the outcome of this plan.  Our proposed contractor will be contacted by two members of the Board to reconfirm the proposed funding and building schedule.
New Business – Eight homeowners will be receiving notification of liens on their property for failure to pay association dues.  
The meeting was adjourned at 9:19 PM. 
The next meeting will be held at 7:00 PM, July 8 at 12810 Angel Oak. Dr.
